TOWN OF TEXAS TOWN BOARD MEETING
July 13, 2020  8:00 PM
MUNICIPAL CENTER

Notices were posted at the Municipal Center, on the website and emailed to interested parties.

Meeting was called to order by Delmar Winter.  Bill and Andy were in attendance.

Minutes of the June meeting were read by the Clerk.   Motion to approve by Andy, second by Bill and carried. 

Treasurer report was given by Marian Matsche. Andy made a motion to accept the report and file for audit.   Second by Bill and carried.  January, February and March have not been approved.

CHAIR REPORT- Delmar reported that he did not send anything to Faude for junk on property.  Delmar and Andy didn’t think it is a problem currently.  Fence tends to cover most of the stuff.
SUPERVISOR REPORTS- Andy reported that he had a call from Burch about a soft spot on Alamo that should be corrected before new blacktop is laid.  Maybe a truck load of aggregate would help.  Watch the area before RC paves.  Andy also reported on needles on County Road WW by Carmichaels.  He called the Sheriff Department.  They don’t take care of needles along a highway, so Andy took care of them and disposed them appropriately.  Sheriff says Town Road workers should take care of them on highway right of way.

Bill reported working with Abraham with drain tile by Plautz’s on Alamo.  The old culvert is wanted by Chris Ostrowski, so Delmar will talk with him. 

CLERK REPORT- Clerk reported that the Wisconsin Towns Association would be held at Rib River on July 30th.    Drug and Alcohol testing was done on one truck driver and was OK.  Report on file with Clerk.  WEC grant issues and potential reimbursement was discussed.

OLD BUSINESS-or NEW BUSINESS- Road work issues were discussed.  No sealcoating would be done this year.  Wedging on Del Rio and River Hills may be done this year.  From corner of Buffalo Ridge Rd along the cemetery may need to be ground, and drain tile installed rather than wedging.
Wasmundt property issue on County Committee agenda was reported.  Nothing was done. The County says the properties are valued on the assessment roll for $80,000.  County will decide if they should proceed with a Phase II on it, and to review the access to the property.  Tabled until September.
Clerk to review the Tax Roll collections and look for discrepancies.  She should keep track of time spent and will be reimbursed since balancing the roll is not part of her duties as clerk.
More information about Covid grants will be discussed at the Towns Association meeting.  Will list on next month’s agenda.
Bay Towel agreement was discussed.  It would be OK to upgrade the contract.  Town Employees are happy with the company where there is a contract or not.
FIRE DEPARTMENT-Nothing

PLANNING COMMISSION—Nothing

Vouchers were signed.

Motion to adjourn by Andy, second by Bill and carried.
  
Lorraine I Beyersdorff-Town of Texas Clerk
